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Personal care homes continue to be protected 
environments due to the devasting effect of 
COVID-19.  This, in turn, effects everyone that 
lives at, visits and works at the Simkin Centre.  
Fortunately, there has been some loosening of 
restrictions and Residents are able to enjoy more 
activities, as well as expanded visitation.  Many 
staff and Residents became ill during the holiday 
season due to the quick spread of the Omicron 
variant. 

Our generous community made it possible to 
expand activities and programs offered to Resi-

dents.  Some of them include a music therapist on staff, 2 Duet wheelchair 
bikes, an OMI Mobile Plus Projection System and five, 9 foot menorahs. 

Student placements continued as in past years.  Positions include Nurses, 
Health Care Aides, Art therapy and a green team. 

As a result of the Maples Personal Care home tragedy in the Fall of 2020, 
many opportunities for improvement were brought to light.  The Stevenson 
Report created 17 recommendations which provided many new initiatives 
and include additional funding for housekeeping, Allied Health staff, Nurs-
es, Health Care Aides and Infection Control Associates.  

We continued to provide timely, truthful and transparent communication.  
Many projects put on hold due to the pandemic can now be planned.  
Bringing joy and enhancing the lives of our Residents is top priority.  A 
special thank you to all of our Residents, families, staff, volunteers, Board, 
the Simkin Medical team and community who have continued to walk by 
our side during these challenging times. 
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SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

 Mobii Interactive Projector 

 Additional Funding for Key 
Positions 

 Board of Directors Reviewing 
Report,  “Best Practices in 
Long-Term Care: a Holistic 
and Integrated Approach”  
for Future Strategies 



“We continued to provide timely, truthful and transparent communica-
tion” 

The initial draft of my message for the Annual Report started with “What a difference a year 
makes!”.  Given our most recent COVID-19 outbreak, perhaps that statement might be per-
ceived as being a tad premature and somewhat dismissive of our true experience. 

Nevertheless, I still believe that what we continue to experience and endure is qualitatively very 
different than the hardship felt by all in the early days of COVID-19.  We continue to learn from 
our past experience and fortunately, we now have the benefit of being able to access some 
amazing ‘tools’ (vaccines, antivirals) that were not readily available in those early days.  Alt-
hough there certainly continue to be challenging times, most seem to pale in comparison to 
those experienced in previous years (our first outbreak at Simkin Centre was in October, 2020).  
The cohesive effort by all players has culminated in a significantly different atmosphere within 
the Centre as compared to those early days.  The reemergence of a more ‘normal’ state within 
the Centre is evidenced by the resumption of many pre-Covid practices, such as: group recrea-
tional events, congregate dining, Residents ‘outings’, more liberal visitation opportunities, and 
even hairdressing services!  This is very gratifying and is testimonial to how far we have pro-
gressed. 

My medical team’s steadfast commitment to the Centre and their unfettered resolve to main-
tain uninterrupted quality care during very stressful conditions is truly commendable.  I want 
to thank, once again, the members of my medical team for their understanding, flexibility, and 
cooperation with the often difficult initiatives that were imposed on them throughout this ever-
changing era. 

On behalf of my colleagues, I want to take this opportunity to thank all Simkin Centre staff, 
Senior Management and Simkin Centre Board of Directors, for their amazing dedication and 
tireless efforts throughout these challenging times.  As well, I would be remiss in not acknowl-
edging the continuous support from our community.  Although not a pleasant thought, we will 
undoubtedly be confronted with ongoing waves of COVID-19 infections, and likely, outbreaks 
by other infectious agents (we have already witnessed an RSV outbreak).  Nevertheless, Simkin 
Centre has demonstrated repeatedly that it is well-prepared to deal with those eventualities.  
Whereas I would not go so far as to say “Bring it on!” , I am confident that, given our experi-
ence and demonstrable ability to adapt to an ever-changing environment, we will persevere. 

BOARD CHAIR  

MEDICAL DIRECTOR 

This has been a time for renewal at the Saul and Claribel Sim-
kin Centre, following the worst of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
This is through the tremendous leadership of our CEO, Laurie 
Cerqueti, our Senior Management team and the staff and vol-
unteers who care for the Centre’s Residents.  It’s been encour-
aging to see family members and Residents visiting together in 
the Atrium; enjoying the warm weather outside, seeing Resi-
dents listening to music or playing bingo together, and partici-
pating in events like the very successful Simkin Stroll.  They are 
also eating together in their dining rooms.  On a sad note, on 
October 27, 2021, we unveiled a memorial to the Residents 
who passed away due to  COVID-19.  The monument, along 
with the engraving, were donated by Larsen’s Memorials.  It is 
adjacent to the Centre’s front entrance. 

We recently began having our Board meetings in our Board-
room.  It is great meeting with Board members in person.  Our 
committees are also beginning to meet again this fall.  The 
Board is producing a report to help us chart future directions 
for the Centre. It is called Best Practices in Long-Term Care: a 
Holistic and Integrated Approach, and was written by Rudy P. 
Friesen.  It’s been overseen by members of the Centre’s Board 

with the support of the Simkin Centre Foundation Board, 
chaired by Don Aronovitch, in conjunction with Board member 
Karen Leggat, along with nine other members of both Boards 
and Centre managers. 

I thank the members of the Simkin Centre Board for their sup-
port, commitment and tenacity during this challenging period.  
I acknowledge, with gratitude , our funders and benefactors; 
The Winnipeg Regional Health Authority, Jewish Federation of 
Winnipeg, Jewish Foundation of Manitoba, the Asper Founda-
tion, and generous contributions from the community. 

 

Gerry Kaplan, MSW 
Board Chair 

OUR MEDICAL TEAM 

Dr. Louis Chung 

Dr. Richa Tandon 

Dr. Alewyn Vorster 

Dr. Wayne Manishen 

Ms. Claudette Garand (NP) 
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Sheldon Koven,  

M.D., Ph.D. 

Medical Director 



INTERACTIVE  
PROJECTOR 

 

The Mobii interactive sensory 
table won the National Demen-
tia Care Outstanding Product 
Award in 2018 for the many 
opportunities the system 
brought people at all stages of 
dementia.  Designed in-house as 
a fully portable projection sys-
tem with one button height 
adjustment, it can be taken to 
wherever it is needed and pro-
ject onto bedsides, dining tables 
and floors, making it a truly 
inclusive magic table system 
with intergenerational appeal. 

In those who have used interac-
tive tables, professionals have 
witnessed  positive changes in: 

 Emotional stability 

 Mood/outlook 

 Sense of self worth/
belonging 

 Physical effort/energy 

 Social involvement 

 Ability to share and enjoy 

DIRECTOR OF CARE 

The Therapeutic Recreation Department continued to be creative with their programming 
and how to facilitate fun, safe and successful programming for Residents all while manag-
ing the ever-changing guidelines for COVID-19.  Programs were adapted and re-adapted 
to be able to accommodate Residents in isolation and Residents in a small group setting.   

All programs continue to be facilitated on the units.  An interactive projector, Mobii, was 
donated by Mel and Arlene Fages to the facility and has been a fantastic addition to the 
recreation repertoire.  The Residents are able to play a variety of games on a smooth sur-
face (table or floor) that range from physical to intellectual activities.  From squishing 
berries to playing air hockey against another fellow Resident. 

The visiting pods opened up and we were fortunate enough to have an indoor visiting 
team who took care of indoor visits booked in the visiting pods.  FaceTime visits and oth-
er forms of video calls were still as relevant as ever in Spring of 2021.  It’s lovely to be able 
to connect families that live out of the province and country with Residents at the Simkin 
Centre. 

During the summer months, we had 14 summer students help with recreation, music 
programs and maintain the grounds.  Our Artists in Health Care students organized a 
Simkin Music Festival program.  They performed this event on each of the units.  Resi-
dents loved it as a variety of songs and instruments were used, including a steel pan 
drum, duets, and singing Hava Nagila together.  Some 
students stayed on and helped to provide evening and 
weekend programming for Residents. 

In January, Russell our Music Therapist, joined the 
department and has added additional resource to our 
ever growing team.  His role is to enrich the lives of 
Residents living at the Simkin Centre with his percus-
sion instrument and voice to reduce stress and improve 
mood.  We are looking forward to what he has in store 
for us. 

MANAGER OF RESIDENT EXPERIENCE  
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OMI Mobile Plus Projector 

Here we go again! 

This past year, COVID-19 continued to command the bulk 
of our time and attention.  Outbreaks happened throughout 
the year.  The most significant occurring during the Christ-
mas and New Years period where we experienced a large 
portion of our staff becoming ill all at once, followed by a 
large Resident outbreak.  Navigating these outbreaks is 
becoming more difficult as Resident, staff and family ex-
haustion has become an issue.  We are all tired of COVID-
19 and the rules and restrictions that come with it.  The 
difference between how COVID-19 is managed in the com-
munity and in health care has added to the frustration level.  
We look forward to the day when the pandemic is no longer 
a concern for our Residents. 

Our staff continue to rise to the challenge of caring for Resi-
dents during these unprecedented times of COVID-19 out-
breaks and staffing shortages.  We are grateful for the car-
ing and compassionate hands of our health care aides and 
nurses who work hard every day to ensure that our Resi-
dents are cared for. 

Alanna Kull, RN, BN 
Director of Care 

Caitlin Liewicki 
Manager of Resident 
Experience 



NUTRITION / FOOD SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
There are over 590 million people worldwide living with dysphagia (difficulty chewing 
and swallowing). The prevalence of dysphagia in long-term care is particularly high, as 
those living with dementia often experience dysphagia. Outcomes of dysphagia include 
choking and aspiration pneumonia. Aspiration pneumonia is a lung infection that results 
from aspirating (inhaling) food, saliva, liquids, or vomit into the lungs, rather than the 
esophagus or stomach. Food and fluid modification are fundamental interventions for 
dysphagia management. 

Presently, Nutrition and Food Services (NFS) departments across the health care contin-
uum in Manitoba are slowly undergoing changes related to the International Dysphagia 
Diet Initiative (IDDSI).  The IDDSI initiative promotes use of a common language be-
tween sites and a common criterion for food inclusion under specific diets to promote 
safety. 

Staff and families have already noted changes related to IDDSI such as alterations to 
packaging colours and terminology use (i.e. nectar thick fluids are now mildly thick fluids 
and honey thick fluids are moderately thick fluids). Further changes are underway. For 
instance, how to quantifiably determine viscosity (food and fluid thickness) and appropri-
ately modify existing recipes in food production.  Some modifications are yet to be deter-
mined including final names of certain diets, diet criteria based on particle size, cohesive-
ness, and other properties. Regardless of the proposed changes, our NFS department 
remains committed to providing high quality meals to our Residents. 

Some areas we are focusing on include: 

Staffing:  The impact of COVID-19 continues to be felt by the Nutrition and Food Ser-
vices (NFS) department.  Difficulties with staff recruitment and retention remain in many 
areas of industry including food services.  However, we were able to create a new role, 
Food Services Coordinator, to help with overseeing different areas of food production. 

Menu Development:  Rising food costs and supplier shortages continue to be challeng-
ing. Despite these challenges, our department has undertaken special projects, such as: 

Promoting hydration - The provision of modified water for Residents with dysphagia. 

Introducing taste panel - Foods are scored by the Food Services Coordinator on colour, 
flavour and texture. Adjustments to recipes are made based on scoring. 

Starting the International Dysphagia Diet Initiative - Residents with dysphagia may 
require food and fluid modification as part of their disease management.  NFS is under-
taking recipe adjustments to create standardized recipes that meeting IDDSI criteria. 

Equipment: The department is purchasing equipment to assist with improved food 
standardization.  We’ve purchased 3 new commercial blenders, a mixer, and are seeking 2 
new Blixer 7-Robot Coupes used specifically for the purpose of texture modification. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Back, BSc. (HNS), RD 
Dietitian Manager of Food Services 

FOOD SERVICES 
COORDINATOR 
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Please welcome Carmen 
Zhong to the role of Food 
Services Coordinator.  Carmen 
came to The Simkin Centre in 
May 2022 with past supervi-
sory experience from Holy 
Family Home and the Region-
al Distribution Facility, (The 
RDF is responsible for supply-
ing trayed food to hospitals 
and several personal care 
homes).  Some of Carmen’s 
personal interests include 
drawing, photography, creat-
ing video content, and cooking 
for her loved ones.  We are 
excited to have Carmen as 
part of our team and believe 
her skills, experience, and 
creativity will be a great addi-
tion. 



“Volunteers were integral in helping the facility sustain care” 

Last year, I held the role of Volunteer and Companions Coordinator.  I was chosen for this role 
because of my  22 years of experience working directly with volunteers, companions, families, 
and Residents.  I was able to leverage these long-standing relationships and navigate the sec-
ond year of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

In July of 2021, we welcomed the return of volunteers to the facility, including recruitment, 
training and assigning of volunteer activities.  Protocols for COVID-19 were paramount ensur-
ing that each volunteer was well prepared to safely execute on their duties.  The work of the 
volunteers played a vital role for the facility, and we are incredibly grateful for all who gener-
ously donated their time and talents. 

I implemented Better Impact software to advertise, assign and track 
volunteer roles more effectively and efficiently.  Volunteers were 
able to easily see open roles, as well as schedule and track their own 
hours.  This ensured we had the assistance necessary for folding of 
gowns, assisting Residents with meals and recreation programs.  
When Omicron hit in December of 2021, volunteers were integral in 
helping the facility sustain care. 

Adult Day Program welcomed back partic-
ipants to onsite programming in the facili-
ty in October 2021.  The onsite program 
operated Monday to Thursday with partic-
ipants who were not yet comfortable at-
tending in person being given the option 
of remote attendance on Fridays.  As a 
result of the COVID-19 outbreaks declared 
at the Simkin Centre in December 2021, 
the onsite program was temporarily 
closed. 

The program moved to remote program-
ming options for all participants.  Remote 
programming continued successfully with 
no participant vacancies.  Options for 
remote programming included Zoom 
online programs; group telephone pro-
grams and one to one social telephone 
visits.  Everyone was available to partici-
pate as a result.  This medium of commu-
nication became comfortable and did not 
deter participation due to lack of technolo-
gy or other barriers. 

Adult Day Program resumed onsite as of 
April 2022, Monday to Thursday with 
Friday continuing as a remote program-
ming day.  Since July of this year, Friday 
transitioned to onsite programming.  Ex-
pansion of the Adult Day Program is cur-

rently being explored.  As a result of the 
success of our remote programming, this 
expansion includes the possibility of a 
virtual online programming option for 
participants not able to attend onsite.   

Recreation programming within the pro-
gram continues to be participant choice 
based with recent requests from groups 
being programs such as: 

 Nutritious meal planning when cook-
ing for 1 

 Speaker on the Proper Footwear to 
Wear for Balance 

 The History, Culture and Customs of 
Iceland 

Our annual Satisfaction Survey included 
the following comments : “Very happy 
with the current program.  Heather and 
the volunteers are very dedicated and are 
doing a wonderful job/service that is 
needed in the community.”  “The Simkin 
Centre Day Program is something that I 
look forward to attending!” 

 
Heather Blackman 
ADP Coordinator 

VOLUNTEERS AND COMPANIONS 

ADULT DAY PROGRAM 
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Alissa Minaker 
Therapeutic  

Recreation Lead  
Facilitator 



“Residents and family were once again able to visit within the facility” 

This year was another year  of challenges, however, we began to see change on the horizon. 

Visitation rules were less restrictive, although certain guidelines remained in place to try and 
prevent the spread of COVID-19.  Residents and family were once again able to visit within 
the facility (remaining in their loved ones’ room) and social outings for Residents resumed 
once more. 

Public tours of the facility were restricted up until the point when an admission would occur, 
and then social work would show the Resident and/or family the area that they would be 
residing in. 

Admissions, predominantly from the hospital, continued to pour in to fill our vacant beds; a 
result of the closure from October 2020 to January 2021.  April through to June brought 
forth 41 new Residents, compared to an average of 20.  Quarantine restrictions and guide-
lines remained in place for new admissions for a substantial portion of the year, although 
variations and changes to same were occurring often. 

Care conferences remained via teleconference.  Social work and nursing represented, while 
the interdisciplinary team wrote their assessments, and family were provided with a copy 
following the meeting. 

While we continue to face challenges, Residents, family and staff began to see changes and 
shifts moving back towards a much-desired form of normalcy. 

SOCIAL WORKER 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 
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COVID-19 FUND 

Neil and Shirley Almdal 
Shirley Almdal  
Garry & Marsha Notley  
Harry Rachlis 
 

VACCINATION DAY TREATS FOR 
RESIDENTS 

Tracy Evans and Family 
 

UNIT & STAFF APPRECIATION 

Claire Breslaw & Paul Granovsky 
Max & Phyllis Brown 
Phyllis Elliot and Family 
Tracy Evans 
Martin & Sherri Ricki Erlichman 
Frances Giesbrecht 
Sid & Esther Halpern 
Earl & Betty Anne Hershfield 
Hester Kroft 
Lawrence & Tam Marmel and Family 
Ian Macdonald 
Danny Rich 
Judy Searle and Family 
Claire Sumerlus 
Joan & Hayden Tolten 
 

FRESH FRUIT FUND 

Ruth Silden 
 
 
FOOD AND SERVICES 
SPONSORS 

Gunn’s Bakery 
Lakeview Gimli Hotel and Resort 
Old Dutch 
Pronto Pizza 
Salisbury House 
Irene Aleshka 
Sharon Allentuck 
Shirley Almdal 
Anthem Media Group Inc. 
Don and Bev Aronovitch 
Leonard and Marjorie Bakalinsky 
Dick and Minnie Bell 
Al Benarroch 
Bernie and Bev Binder 
Cheryl Bokhaut 
Terry Braunstein 
Ian Brojges 
Bill and Faye Brownstone 
David Chochinov 
Harvey Cohen and Faye Rosenberg-Cohen 
Irwin Corobow and Rosalie Lazar 
Gerry Daly 
Hy and Esther Dashevsky 
Joan Donald 

Aujah Fowler-Thomas 
BA(Hons), BSW, RSW 

Social Worker 
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FOOD AND SERVICES 
SPONSORS   continued…………. 

 
Cecile and David Devere 
Joe Elfenbaum 
Bob and Shirley Freedman 
Marsha Friedman 
Charles and Lillian Frohlich 
Claudette Garand 
Heather Gillman 
Morris Glimcher 
Saul and Brenda Greenberg 
Lisa Gregg 
Frank and Sue Hechter 
Earl and Betty Anne Hershfield 
Mickey Hoch 
Murray and Sandy Hyman 
Steven Hyman and Ilana Abrams 
Susan Israel 
J Tapper Medical Corporation 
Gerry Kaplan and Nancy Hughes 
Betty Katz 
Mel Kliman in memory of 
     Bernice Levine - Rissin 
Paul Knight 
Sheldon Koven 
David and Ellen Kroft 
Cheryl Krueger 
Jonathan Lexier 
Linden Ridge Orthodontics 
     Dr. Rana Shenkarow 
Gertie Lipson 
Locher Evers International 
Lawrence and Tam Marmel 
Sandie Masters 
Maxwell Maxey 
Naomi Mendleson 
Wesley Palatnick 
Robert Parsons 
Sheldon Permack 
Carla Plummer 
Lorne and Louise Raber 
Tammy Rabkin 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec 
Right At Home Canada 
Mary Ann Rosenbloom 
David Rosner 
Gwen Satran 
Judy Searle 
Avrum Senensky 
Emily Shane 
Carla Shapiro 
Lainie Shore 
Janis Silver 

 
Mara Silver 
Orville Spakowski 
Maureen and Leo Steinfeld in memory of 
     Irma Nepon 
Bonny Thomson 
Philip Thompson 
Sharon Walder 
Terry Wexler 
Robert and Debbie Witzke 
Bill and Paula Worb 
Penny Yellen 
Sharon Zalik 

 
 
GIFT TO ENHACE THE SIMKIN 
GROUNDS 
 
Patricia Brody in loving memory of 
     Martin Brody 
Tsiporah Shore in loving memory of 
     Malke Shore 
 
THERAPEUTIC RECREATION 
FUND 
 
Joyce Baardman 
Miriam Baron 
George Bluman 
Margaret Colledge  
Nathan and Phyllis Dana 
Nurit Drory in memory of  
     Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Bryan Feuer 
Marcha Graham Murphy 
Saul and Brenda Greenberg 
Dr. Frank and Sue Hechter 
Howard Isenberg 
Sondra Kraitberg 
Richard Leipsic 
Gertie Lipson 
Sherrie Lipson 
Rochelle Litman 
Rochelle Litvack 
John Matas 
Heather Mowat 
Susanna Portnoy 
Phyllis Portnoy 
Tammy Rabkin 
Ruth Simkin 
David Swatek 
Cyril Teplinsky 
Garry Wiwierski in memory of 
     Clara Wiwierski 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 
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THE KAREN BINDER JOY FUND 
 
Ethel Amihude 
Lori Binder 
Samuel and Susan Binder and Family 
Rachel Brown 
Bruce Caplan and Sheri Winters and Family 
Arthur and Elaine Charach 
Katherine Cober 
Jerry and Susan Cohen 
Judy Doctoroff 
Zvi and Ethel Dil 
Heather Gillman 
Herb and Elaine Grosney 
Joanne Kamins 
Matthew La Rose 
Cindy Lazar 
Gaye Lipstein 
Manitoba Federation of Independent  
     Schools 
Jacob Meister 
David Rich and Family 
David and Melanie Riker 
Susan Riley 
Kevin Rosen and Judy Price-Rosen 
Brian, Sari and Jordan Rosenberg 
Mickey and Roslyn Rosenberg 
Dr. Shane and Mara Silver and Family 
Arnie and Sandy Slotin 
Jonathan, Allison, Nathan and Noah 
Strauss 
Dr. Jason and Susie Tapper and Family 
Winnipeg Board of Jewish Education 
 
 
 
SIMKIN STROLL SPONSORS 
 
Jackie Akman 
Joe Amadeo 
Leonard Asper 
Earl and Cheryl Barish 
Marjorie Blankstein 
Jo and Harriet Brown in memory of  
     Max Brown 
Jack Craven 
Direct Action in Support of Community  
     Homes 
Joel and Sharron Dudeck 
Mel and Arlene Fages 
Murray and Sandy Hyman 
Murray and Selma Gilfix 
Thomas Graham 
Jewish Foundation of Manitoba  
     The Grosberg Family Fund 
Kay Four Properties Inc. 

 
THE LEONARD ASPER FAMILY 
MUSIC THERAPY FUND 
 
Joyce and Allyce Baardman in memory of 
     Eva Israel 
Miriam Baron in memory of Eva Israel 
George Bluman in memory of Eva Israel 
Margaret Colledge in memory of Eva Israel 
Nate and Phyllis Dana 
Sherri Ricki Erlichman 
Zita and Mark Bernstein Family Foundation 
Darcy and Bryan Feuer and Family in 
     memory of Eva Israel 
Ed Feuer in memory of Eva Israel 
Marcha Graham-Murphy in memory of 
     Eva Israel 
Howard and Sheila Isenberg in memory of 
     Eva Israel 
Sondra Kraitberg in memory of Eva Israel 
Gertie Lipson in memory of  
     Dr. Alan “Arie” Harvey 
John Matas and Stephanie Green in memory 
     of Eva Israel 
Estelle Meyers 
Harold Mowat in memory of Eva Israel 
Phyllis Portnoy in memory of Eva Israel 
Susanne Portnoy and John Bluethner  
     in memory of Eva Israel 
Tammy Rabkin in memory of Eva Israel 
Ruth Simkin in memory of Eva Israel 
David Swatek in memory of Eva Israel 
Dodie and Cyril Teplinsky in memory of 
     Eva Israel 
The Asper Foundation 
Jonathan and Cara Kroft 
Peter and Karen Leipsic 
Edward and Harriet Lyons 
Mid-West Quilting Co., Ltd 
Leonard and Ruth Carol Podheiser 
     Family Fund 
Gordon Pullan and Heather Pullan 
     and Family 
Martin and Pamela Vine 
Sandy and Diane Shindleman 
Leonard Steingarten 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 



  9 

MOTHER’S DAY TEA BOX 
FUNDRAISER 
 
Ronit Amihude-Novoseller 
Earl and Cheryl Barish 
Phyllis Bedder 
Shiri Berkowitz 
Harvey Cohen 
Allison Deighton 
Judy Doctoroff 
Clint Fijal 
Shari Fraser 
Heather Gillman 
Martin Glazer 
Barbara Hirt 
Cheryl Hrushowy 
Dr. Jason and Susie Topper 
Peter and Karen Leipsic 
Ira Micay 
Carla Plummer 
Tannis Podheiser-Michaw 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec 
Ronald and Jane Reider 
Mary Sandler 
Carrie Shenkarow 
Al Shpeller 
Ron and Janis Silver 
Dr. Shane and Mara Silver 
Tracy Sinclair 
Karen Yamron-Shpeller 
Abby Yellen 
 
 
 
FATHER’S DAY SNACK BOX 
FUNDRAISER 
 
Lisa Back 
Earl and Cheryl Barish 
Beverly Binder 
Cheryl Bokhaut 
Al Criggar 
Connie Dimen 
Barb Fletcher 
Aujah Fowler-Thomas 
Morgan and Tracie Ganetsky 
Jonathan and Marni Halpern and Family 
Frances Held 
Kay Kong 
Alix Kravetsky 
Uri and Jane Kraut 
Susan Meged 
Aynsley Nixon 
Ronald and Jane Reider 
Inge Schroeder 
Lori Shapera 
Shayna Shpeller 
Dr. Shane and Mara Silver 
Stacey Cox 
 
 
 

FLOWER BOUQUET 
FUNDRAISER - SPRING 2021 
 
Daniel Adelman 
Jackie Akman 
Tim Almdal 
Sheila Almdal 
Lisa Bagan 
Beverley Bauche 
Marsha Bergen 
Lori Binder 
Lisa Boroskae 
Sara Breslaw 
Claire Breslaw and Paul Granovsky 
Patricia Brody 
Brenlee Cantor 
Michelle Chapman 
Neil and Judy Charach 
Allan and Shawna Cogan 
Earl Cooper 
John Deegan 
Martin and Sherri Ricki Erlichman 
Mel and Arlene Fages 
Lynne Fineman 
Dr. Larry Fishmann and 
     Dr. Michele Feierstein 
Barb Fletcher 
Heather Gillman 
Jeff and Susan Goldstein 
Sharon Goszar-Tritt 
Barbara Goszer 
Inna Granovsky 
Saul and Brenda Greenberg 
Norman Greenberg 
Jonathan and Marni Halpern and Family 
Lesley Hamilton 
Dr. Frank and Sue Hechter 
Lorie Intrater 
Gerry Kaplan and Nancy Hughes 
Robin Kogan 
Sylvia Kogan 
Andrea Kohn 
Kay Kong 
Heather Koplovich 
Dr. Sheldon and Jacki Koven 
Cheryl Krueger 
Donna Kyliuk 
Karen Leggat 
Steven London and Leah Craven 
     and Family 
Maureen Martin 
Maria Masi 
Sandie Masters 
Shoshana Munro 
Andrea Nowosad 
Kimberly Nozick 
Sally Olson 
Heather Pullan 
John Quiring 
Barbara McCulloch 
Annette Minuk 
 

 
Lorne and Louise Raber 
Ronald and Jane Reider 
Karen Richter 
Valerie Robertson 
David Rosner 
Shelley Ross 
Adrienne Ross 
Marvin and Esther Samphir 
Felice Sandron 
Gwen Satran 
Judy Searle 
Rana Shenkarow 
Ron and Janis Silver 
Dr. Norman and Heather Silver 
Dr. Shane and Mara Silver 
Tracy Sinclair 
Cheryl Smith 
Ryan Solomon 
Nancy Spevack 
David Steiman 
Claire Sumerlus 
Dorothy Telford 
Brent Vickar 
Pam Wener 
Arlene West 
Terri Wexler 
Susan Wiklund 
Karen Yamron-Shpeller 
Penny Yellen 

 
FLOWER BOUQUET 
FUNDRAISER - FALL 2021 
 
Marsha Bergen 
Martin and Sherri Ricki Erlichman 
Murray and Selma Gilfix 
Heather Gillman 
Jeff and Susan Goldstein 
Sharon Goszer-Tritt 
Barbara Goszer 
Saul and Brenda Greenberg 
Lisa Gregg 
Jody Klapman 
Sandie Masters 
Arlene McMahon 
Ira Micay 
Lorne and Louise Raber 
Karen Richter 
David Rosner 
Cari Satran 
Gwen Satran 
Ron and Janis Silver 
Dr. Shane and Mara Silver 
Cheryl Smith 
Ryan Solomon 
Claire Sumerlus 
Dorothy Telford 
Penny Yellen 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 



  

SHABBAT IN A BOX 
FUNDRAISER 
 
SPONSORS: 
The Shabbat Angel 
George and Barbara Slutchuk 
 
The Gift of Light 
Jack Craven 
Sid and Esther Halpern 
Ted and Harriet Lyons 
Leonard Steingarten 
 
L’Chaim 
Steven Kohn and Michelle Pollock-Kohn 
Abe and Barbara Anhang 
Don and Bev Aronovitch 
Lisa Back 
Becky Chisick 
Harvey Cohen and Faye Rosenberg-Cohen 
Barb Findlay 
Bob and Shirley Freedman 
Marsha Friedman 
Murray and Selma Gilfix 
Meira Gisser 
Saul and Brenda Greenberg 
Frank and Sue Hechter 
Frances Held 
Michey Hoch 
Barbara Hyman 
Murray and Sandy Hyman 
Steven Hyman and Ilana Abrams 
Dr. Jason and Susie Tapper 
Gerry Kaplan 
Michael Kowalson and Alix Kravetsky 
Uri and Jane Kraut 
Heather Pullan 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec 
Ronald and Jane Reider 
Jacqueline Rosner 
Marvin and Esther Samphir 
Avrum Senensky 
Emily Shane 
Carla Shapiro 
Ron and Janis Silver 
Dr. and Mrs. Mara Silver 
Ryan Solomon 
Hymie and Shaaron Weinstein 
Penny Yellen 
 
 
 
 
MENORAH SPONSORS 
 
Don and Bev Aronovitch 
Sid and Esther Halpern 
Neil and Elaine Margolis 
The Grosberg Family Fund 
 

SPIRITUAL CARE FUND 
 
 
Michael Averbach 
Earl and Cheryl Barish 
Rabbi Yosef Benarroch - Teffilin Project 
Lorne and Jill Brandes 
Avrum and Fayanne Charach 
Harvey Cohen and Faye Rosenberg-Cohn - 
     Teffilin Project 
Martin and Sherri Ricki Erlichman 
Isser Held 
Helen Orah Kleiman in memory of 
     Soody Kleiman 
Sheldon and Tannis Mindell 
Michael Pawliuk 
Susan Pereles 
Eryn Rubenfeld 
George Saltzberg 
Bill and Alice Weissman 
 
 
 
THE JEWISH FOUNDATION 
HYMAN FAMIY SPIRITUAL CARE 
FUND DONATIONS 
 
Steven Hyman and Ilana Abrams and Family 
Murray and Sandy Hyman in honour of 
     Marilyn Regiec 
Murray and Sandy Hyman in memory of 
     Norman Goren 
Murray and Sandy Hyman in honour of 
     Michael Eskin 
Murray and Sandy Human in memory of 
     Bernice Marmel 
 
 
 
 
CHANUKAH PARTY FOR 
RESIDENTS 
 
B’Nai Brith Yachad Couples Unit 
 
 
 
DREIDAL SPONSOR 
 
David Topper 
 
 
TREE OF LIFE 
 
Lorne Cohn in memory of 
     Sondra and Marty Cohn 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 
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TRIBUTE GIFTS 
 
IN MEMORY OF 
Z”L, of  blessed memory 
 
Karen Ackerman and Jerry Roitelman - Max Brown 
Laurie Allen - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Abe and Barbara Anhang and Family - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Joe and Cathy Babiak - Jerry Prud’homme 
Balmoral Hall School - The Honourable Sidney Schwartz 
Sam and Jennifer Banayan - Rose Slayen 
Martin Billinkoff - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Susan Billinkoff - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Shirley Book - Max Brown 
Claire Breslaw and Paul Granovsky - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Ellery and Libby Broder and Family - Eliyahu Levy 
Ellery and Libby Broder and Family - Murray Bellan 
Patricia Brody - Martin Brody 
Rita Brown and Family - Max Brown 
Ron and Gail Cantor and Family - Bernice Marmel 
Ron and Gail Cantor and Family - Tania Dolovich 
Ron and Gail Cantor and Family - Max Brown 
Dina Frankel - Bernice Marmel 
Dina Frankel - Tania Dolovich 
Dina Frankel - Max Brown 
Allan and Gloria Cantor - Tania Dolovich 
Allan and Gloria Cantor - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Arthur and Elaine Charach - Una Globerman 
Sharon Charach - Evelyn Goldstein 
Pat Charad - Max Brown 
Mark and Haderra Chisick and Family - Morris Faintuch 
Aviva Cipin - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Louise Claman - Max Brown 
Katherine Cobor - Morris Faintuch 
Harvey and Nessie Cogan - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Jack and Malka Cohen - Una Globerman 
Jack and Malka Cohen - Jiri Trojan 
Brett Copeland - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Nate and Phyllis Dana - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Debby Davis - Max Brown 
Caryn Diuguid - Malke Shore 
Faye Dixon - Max Brown 
Robert Doyle - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Joe Elfenbaum - Norman Goren 
Rennie Elfenbein - Malke Shore 
Deborah Elkin - Malke Shore 
Lori Ergas - Max Brown 
Milton and Joanie Fridell - Max Brown 
Milton and Joanie Fridell - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Gavin Fridell - Tania Dolovich 
Thelma Fried - Malke Shore 
Marsha Friedman - Max Brown 
Charles and Lillian Frohlich and Family - Max Brown 
Arnie and Janet Frohlich - Max Brown 
Murray and Selma Gilfix - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Herb and Phyllis Goldberg - Norman Goren 
Jodi Goldstein - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Steve Goren - Norman Goren 
 

 
 
 
 
Heather and Wayen Grace-Chu - Kathy Quiring 
Bruce and Dina Granove - The Honourable Sidney Schwartz 
Bernie and Anita Gunn - Frances Kogan 
Jonathan and Marni Halpern and Family - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Jonathan and Marni Halpern and Family - Murray Bellan 
Jonathan and Marni Halpern and Family - Evelyn Goldstein 
Dr. Frank and Sue Hechter - Marjorie Willis 
Dr. Frank and Sue Hechter - Tania Dolovich 
Sharon Heidinger - Edward Lazar 
Pamela and Trey Heisler - Barrie Weisman 
Rube and Rita Helman - Tania Dolovich 
Joanne Kamins - The Honourable Sidney Schwartz 
Lorraine Kaplan - Max Brown 
Lorraine Kaplan - Tania Dolovich 
Hart and Faith Kaplan - Max Brown 
Marvin and Brenda Kass and Family - Malke Shore 
Fay-Lynn Katz - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Fay-Lynn Katz - Max Brown 
Fay-Lynn Katz - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Moshe and Maxine Kaufman - Norman Goren 
Gail and Tom Kendall - Alvin Shinoff 
John Kirby - Kathy Quiring 
Marla Kizner - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Dalya Klein - Max Brown 
David and Christine Kodak - Jerry Prud’homme 
Cheryl Kones - Claire Newman 
Judy Kopelow - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Norie, Lyle, Ryan and Hannah Korsunsky - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Linda Kotowski - Malke Shore 
Dr. Sheldon and Jacki Koven - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Rocky and Barbara Kravetsky - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Rachel Kuropatwa - Norman Goren 
Shane and Marilyn Lasker and Family - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Neil Lazar - Edward Lazar 
Cycelia Lazarowich - Malke Shore 
Stewart and Ellen Leibl - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Leah Leibl - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Leah Leibl - Bernice Walder 
Sharon Lerner - May Birnboim 
Marli Lerner - Max Brown 
Larry Levin - Norman Goren 
Danny Levine - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Dinah Lewis - Malke Shore 
Irwin Lipnowski and Adrian Kettner - Sylvia Posner 
Anthony Liscio - Norman Goren 
Rochelle Litvack - Tania Dolovich 
Rochelle Litvack - Norman Goren 
Beverley Lockshin - Max Brown 
Donna Macaw - Joyce Basman 
Estrid Mandel - Max Brown 
Jack and Terri Mandel - Annette Rosenberg 
Norm and Debra Mayer - Edward Lazar 
McMaster Class of ‘94 - Neil Almdal 
Josh Mendelowitz - Malke Shore 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 
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TRIBUTE GIFTS       continued……... 
 
IN MEMORY OF 
Z”L, of  blessed memory 
 
Reva Mcflikier - Malke Shore 
Dorothy Mills - Leonard Willison 
Cheryl Minuk - Evelyn Goldstein 
Michael and Lynne Mitchell - Max Brown 
Daniel Moscovitch - Norman Goren 
Neegan Burnside Ltd. - Sheila Streifler 
New York Presbyterian Hospital - Malke Shore 
Deborah Nudelman - Malke Shore 
Michael Pawliuk - Tania Dolovich 
Trisha Petroservice - Kathy Quiring 
David Pich - Tania Dolovich 
Marney Pollock - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Marshall and Judy Pollock - MarilynBillinkoff 
Susanne Portnoy and John Bluethner - Max Brown 
Mark and Betsy Prussian - Malke Shore 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec - Corinne Ackerman 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Robbins Hewbrew Academy - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Brian, Sari and Jordan Rosenberg - Morley Reider 
David Rosenblatt - Betty Gilfix 
Sheldon and Lyda Rosenstock and Family - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Danny and Sheila Rother and Family - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
John and Christine Ruban - Neil Almdal 
Jacqui Sair - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
George Saltzberg - Max Brown 
Marilyn and David Samuels-Craimer - Edward Lazar 
Toby Sawyer - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Judy Schnoor - Norman Goren 
Marica Schnoor - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Marlis Schroeder - Malke Shore 
Alvin and Margaret Schultz - Isabelle MacDonald 
Barry and Marcy Schwartz - Morris Faintuch 
Roberta Searle - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Sam and Betty Searle - Joyce Basman 
The Shaffer Family - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Al and Karen Shpeller - Morley Reider 
Sheryl, Lanny and Carly Sloshower - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Donna Slutchuk - Max Brown 
Starts With Youth and Alb Girls - Norman Goren 
Freda Steel - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Darlene Stezenko - Jerry Prud’homme 
Barbara Stillman - Barrie Wiseman 
Randall Swartz - Jerry Prud’homme 
Todd Tanchak - Tillie Frankel 
Allyne Thow - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Allyne Thow - Gita Glass 
Bonnie Tregabov - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
David Veats - Betty Gilfix 
David Walker - Norman Goren 
Alexis Wojtowica - Malke Shore 
Sara Woch-Zuckerbrot and Family - Marilyn Billinkoff 
Norman and Debbie Yusim - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Sharon and Gordie Secter Zalik - Max Brown 
 

 
 
Dr. Gerald Zeit - Norman Goren 
Simon and Shelly Zelcovitch - Bernice Levine-Rissin 
Victor and Angela Zuckerman - Sally Gozansky 
 
 
IN HONOUR OF 
 
Sam and Jennifer Banayan - Doris Steiman 
Kevin and Bonnie Bolt - Dr. Sheldon and Jacki Koven 
Neil and Judy Charach - Doris Steiman 
Bobbi Feingold - Jeff and Susan Goldstein 
Bob and Shirley Freedman - Don Aronovitch 
Gerry Kaplan and Nancy Hughes - Howard Collerman 
Ida Kaplan - Doris Steiman 
Elliot and Linda Katz - Doris Steiman 
Jonathan and Cara Kroft - Howard Collerman 
Jonathan and Cara Kroft - Meira Gisser 
Benson and Sharon Labinsky - Malka Cohen 
Benson and Sharon Labinsky - Abe Globerman 
Lawrence and Tam Marmel and Family - Mavis Rabkin 
Lawrence and Tam Marmel and Family - Natalie Conski 
The Podheiser Children and Grandchildren - Ruth Carol Podheiser 
Heather Pullan and Family - Howard Collerman 
Alex and Marilyn Regiec - Harvey Cohen 
Emily Shane - Meira Gisser 
Emily Shane - Howard Collerman 
Roberta Searle - Doris Steiman 
Al and Karen Shpeller - Jeffrey Goldstein 
Al and Karen Shpeller and Family - Joel Dudeck 
Brenlea Yamron and Family - Joel Dudeck 
Fraydel Yamron - Joel Dudeck 
Geri Worb - Doris Steiman 
 

JEWISH FOUNDATION OF MANITOBA 
ANNUAL DISTRIBUTION TO THE SIMKIN  
CENTRE - 2021 
Amenashe and Shifra Birnbolm Memorial Fund 
The Grosberg Family Fund 
Phil and Miram Maltz Family Fund 
Frank and Sophie Marantz Fund 
Sam and Cecile Meyrowitz and Arlene Gladstone 
     Memorial Fund 
Rochelle Nozick Jewish Education Trust Fund 
Ernst I., Morris, David, Maier, Antzi Silverberg Fund 
The Saul and Claribel Simkin Centre Foundation Fund 
Faige Soudack Fund 
Winnipeg Aid Association Fund 
Zita and Mark Bernstein 
Bev and Bernie Binder 
Marjorie and Morley Blankstein 
In Memory of Mary Brookler 
William (Billie) Solomon Brownstone 
Clara and Leon Cham 
Peril and Gerry Daien 
Mark and Dorothy Danzker Perpetual Trust 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 
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JEWISH FOUNDATION OF MANITOBA 
ANNUAL DISTRIBUTION TO THE SIMKIN  
CENTRE - 2021  continued……. 

 
Dr. Harold Fleishman 
Donations from friends of the Simkin Centre 
Doris and Sam Gilman 
Esther and Harry Ginpil 
Evelyn Golden in Memory of her parents 
     Hinda and Samuel Goldin 
Gerald M. Hechter and Agnes Hechter in Honour of their 
     parents Max and Ethel Hechter and Elizabeth Fleischman 
Sarah Hochman Music Therapy Endowment 
Hyman Family Spiritual Care Fund 
Jewish Foundation of Manitoba 
The Berdie and Irwin Cohen (BERVIN) Incentive 
Art Mauro to Honour Sol Kanee 
In Memory of Philip Katz 
Joe Kives Memorial Fund 
Hillaine and Richard Kroft Family 
Bayla and Mrs. Maurice M. Pierce 
Max and Celia Lipkin Memorial Fund 
Manitoba Alpha Omega 
Estelle (Tzivie) Meyers 
Dr. and Mrs. Maurice M. Pierce 
Blumie and Iser Portnoy Endowment 
Richard and Joanne Rothberg 
Morris Schom 
Dorothy and Ben Shuckett Family 
Jacqueline Simkin 
Helen Steinkopf to Honour Sol Kanee 
Daniel Tallman Family Fund 
Erven and Beatrice Tallman 
In Memory of Manya Tenenbaum 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GRANTS   
 
JEWISH FOUNDATON OF MANITOBA 
Spiritual Care Lead (2 years)                                             
$100,000 
 
Duet Wheelchair Bikes (2 bikes and 2 helmets) 
$15,000 
 
JEWISH FEDERATION OF WINNIPEG 
2021 Allocation / High Holiday Services and Annual 
     Maschgiah Costs 
$35,000 

 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS - 2021 

Aviva Tabac 
Fundraising Officer 

Our Gratitude Overflows! 
 

At the heart of every non-profit 
organization, is a group of caring 

individuals that dedicate their 
time and generosity to a cause that 

is close to their heart.  We are 
blessed to have a healthy network 
of supportive donors and volun-

teers that go above and beyond to 
help us achieve our many goals at 

the Centre. 
 

Your continued support makes 
our work possible, allowing us to 
give our Residents the best possi-

ble quality of life. 
 

In Hebrew, the word 
“Beyachad” means “together”.  

We are grateful and inspired by 
our donors and community, over-
whelmed by their generosity and 

commitment. 
 

Thank you for being the power 
behind our work! 
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THE SAUL AND CLARIBEL SIMKIN CENTRE 
1 Falcon Ridge Drive | Winnipeg, Manitoba R3Y 1V9 

204‐586‐9781 | info@simkicentre.ca 

www.simkincentre.ca  

 


